BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Village of East Syracuse

December 1, 2014

Following the Pledge of Allegiance Mayor Robert T. Tackman called the regularly scheduled meeting of the Village of East Syracuse Board of Trustees for Monday, December 1, 2014 to order at 7:00PM.

Present: Trustee James E. Carr, Jr., Trustee Carol Para, Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce, Trustee Daniel J. Wagner, and Mayor Robert T. Tackman.

Also Present:  DPW Superintendent Ron Russell, III, Parks Director Tom Richardson, Village Justice Joseph J. Zavaglia, Chief of Police Donald Morris, Village Clerk Patricia J. Derby, 1st Assistant Fire Chief David J. Brewster, Code Enforcement Officer Randy Capriotti, and Village Attorney Robert Germain.
Seven Village residents and guests attended as did a representative from the Eagle News.
Review of Correspondence  A record of recent correspondence has been distributed to the Board of Trustees and all department heads to assist in monitoring activities.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce - To accept the following vouchers for payment:

From Consolidated Fund Abstract, vouchers numbered 51310 through 51444 and Abstract in the amount of $403,128.51.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye., but abstains on voucher #51389.  Motion carried.
Appointments

Mayor Tackman proposes Dawn Cramer to remain as a member of the Fire Service Advisory Board, for another two year term, to expire December 2016.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Appointment carried.

 Mayor Tackman appoints Elizabeth “Liz” Landry as a member of the Housing Authority Committee, for a five year term, to expire December 2019.

Housing Authority is appointed by the Mayor, Board approval not needed.  One member must be a member of the Board of Trustees.

Employee Health and Dental  Benefits

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement for all Village participating employees and retirees for BC/BS of CNY renewal for Excellus Simply Blue Platinum SAAY and Low Medicare PPO 1 coverage, for participating employees.

● There is an 11% increase for Health, keeping the same plan with the same benefit levels as 2014. 
Costs for premiums increase for Families to $1702.11 (from $1509.90 currently); 2-Person tier Employee & Spouse to $1194.47 (currently $1059.58); 2-Person Employee & Child to $1015.30/month (from $900.64/month) and Singles increase to $597.24/month (from $529.79/month). Village employees contribute 25%.  

Medicare PPO Plan increased 40.5% from monthly premium $219.65 to $308.77.  Retirees also contribute 25% (or $77.19/month from $54.91 currently).  

Overall annual premium is reduced to $291,331.08 (with employees contributing 25% or $72,832.77) from 2014 rate of $337,263 with the elimination of PBA members (16%).


Discussion: Trustee James Carr inquired whether acceptance of the contract locked the Board into keeping the employees’ contribution at 25%. Village Clerk Derby responded this only accepts the contract.  The Board can make adjustments.  
Reviewed the plan offered: a platinum level package, keeping deductibles and co-pays at current levels. Looked at other providers but most do not offer same level of services and usually are higher costs. 
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute agreement for all Village participating employees for Dental Blue (Package Number 010) for participating employees.

●   This is an approximately 3% increase for family and single coverage but a 5% decrease for 2-Person.  
Costs for premiums increase for Families to $109.17 (from $104.86 currently); 2-Person tier family decreases to $67.40 (from $70.90 currently); and Singles increase to $35.69/month (from $34.72/month).
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Budget Adjustments and Transfers
Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Treasurer to make the following budget adjustments and transfers to the 2014/2015 fiscal year budget:

FROM ACCOUNT

TO ACCOUNT


AMOUNT



A1325.0412


A1325.410



$287

Treasurer Software

Treasurer Bank Fees

A1325.0412


A1410.0407



$700

Treasurer Software

Clerk Equipment lease

A1325.0408


A1410.0408



$100

Treasurer Memberships
Clerk Memberships




Discussion: Mayor Tackman reported that inquiries are being made to see what can be done to reduce bank fees.  Court is experiencing increased charges to accounts.  Looking at other options, but convenient to have local Bank in the Village.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion -  by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - The adoption of a resolution affirming the suspension of Robert A. Russell as Fire Chief pending a hearing, and appointing James Hughes, Esq. from Hancock and Estabrook to serve as an Independent Hearing Examiner for the purpose of making findings to be submitted to the Village Board and the making of a stenographer record of the proceedings as well as authorizing payment of associated costs.      

 

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To accept the resignation of Chief of Police Donald Morris effective upon retirement December 31, 2014 and terminate the Employment Agreement between the Village of East Syracuse and Chief Morris.

Discussion:  Trustee Wagner and the entire Board thanked Chief Morris for his service.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Save the Rain Green Grant – Sewers

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute letter of agreement for proposal to perform engineering services related to sanitary sewer improvements along Dausman Street and Marcy Street.  Improvements generally include rehabilitation of approximately 850-lf of 8-inch sanitary sewer using cured in-place pipe.  Improvements are being completed under a $100,000 grant from Suburban Green Infrastructure Program (SGIP) sponsored by Save the Rain and Onondaga County Department of Water Environmental Protection.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Code Enforcement training

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Deputy Mayor Quonce - To approve the attendance at training for Bill Cramer to attend Northern Adirondack Code Enforcement Official Association 2015 Annual Education Conference March 2nd through 5th, in Lake Placid, NY.  Cost include: Registration ($250 for 24 hours in-service training to maintain certification), 4 nights at Crown Plaza hotel ($103/night for Sunday, Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday nights) plus meals (only breakfast, 3 lunches are included with registration – provide for: 1 lunch @ $15 each; and 4 dinners @ $20 each = $95.00).  Will take Village vehicle and gas card.  Approximately total is $757.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Carr, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the attendance at training for Randy Capriotti to attend National Seminars Training Workplace Safety & OSHA Compliance 2015 on Wednesday, January 21, 2015 at East Syracuse.  Cost registration is $199.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Carr -  To approve the attendance at training for Randy Capriotti to attend CNY Stormwater Coalition Stormwater Management Program Effectiveness Evaluation on Tuesday, December 2nd at CNY Regional Planning and Development Board conference room, Syracuse.  Cost is free for Coalition members.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Annual Service Agreements

Municipal Building 

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to sign annual service agreement with:

o
Penn Power for 1 year term for Emergency Generator and transfer switches for $600 (returned to Penn Power after July windstorm issues);

o
ABJ Fire Protection Co. for Sprinkler tests for $188;

o
Integrated Facility Systems for Delta Controls direct digital control system for Municipal Building HVAC system for $5300 (same last 5 years);

o
Otis Elevator for periodic maintenance and inspections for $2150.39 (5 year agreement – 2014 was $2195.77). As part of this agreement, also approve NEIS to perform routine inspections 2 times a year at $68 each time, plus $78 for annual pressure test;

o
Alarm Services of CNY to provide monitoring, and annual inspection of Municipal Building fire alarm system for $906. [same as last year] (Typically five year agreement with annual evaluation); 


o
Chuck’s Fire Equipment for equipment maintenance and inspection for $1544 (last year’s $1749.50) [does not include any discharged or damaged extinguishers];


o
Woodcock & Armani for Municipal Building heating and cooling maintenance and inspection, includes filters will be changed twice/year and fan belts replaced as needed for $2338 annual contract (3% increase). 

Discussion:  Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce thanked Janet for all the work she did on these contracts.  She does an awesome job working with the vendors and staying on top of all the details in each contract.

Trustee James Carr expressed concerns.  Thinks all contract should be competitively bid annually.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Hanlon Pool Building

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To authorize the Mayor to execute service agreement for preventive maintenance of the heating and cooling system at Hanlon Pool Building with Woodcock & Armani for $2967 for two inspections per year preventive maintenance program. 


Discussion: Trustee Carr again expressed that should be competitively bid.

Village Clerk Derby explained that Woodcock & Armani have worked very well for the Municipal Building, finally repairing old problems and provides a complete preventive maintenance plan and checklist for work done.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

 Parks Activities

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To approve the offering program senior trip to Turning Stone Casino on Thursday, January 22nd and Thursday, February 26th for adults 21+ years of age.  Cost for Village residents is $13, $15 for non-residents.  Trip includes motor coach transportation (Quality Coach), $15 free play or $15 BINGO Bucks, and $5 lunch coupon.  22 spots will be reserved for Village residents, with 20 for non-residents. Pre-registration required.  Payment due at sign-up.  $5 fee charged for all refunds. No refund unless spot on bus can be filled. Bus leaves St. Matthew’s Church at 9:45AM (pick-up Bennett Manor at 9:30AM) returns approximately 5PM. 

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Wagner, seconded by Trustee Carr - To participate with CNY Karate for a youth 4 week session starting February 27th through March 20th.  Village of East Syracuse will receive a portion of fee for all who register through the Village.

Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

DPW – Superintendent Ron Russell

LEAF PICK UP – Leaves were picked up almost daily and taken to mulch site.  Leaf collection will continue into December when weather allows.  A special yard waste pick-up was done due to the large amount of debris put out after October 31st cut-off date.  Yard waste will not be pick-up until spring.

STREET REPAIRS – Repairs were made to problem areas on East Ave & West Ave.

TREE WORK – 30 bare root trees were planted throughout the Village.  Sites where tree damage occurred in July were priority.  Smaller growing trees were planted at most sites.  DPW crews trimmed numerous trees throughout the Village.

WINTER OPERATIONS - Snow equipment continued to be set up and needed repairs made.  Snow fence was put up in various areas.  The hydraulic cylinders on the loader were repaired.

DPW crews will continue leaf pick-up into December.  All other normal operations will be taken care of.
Superintendent Russell reports that winding down on leaves.  Now with the leaves down can see more tree damage from the July storm.  Contractor was in today took down 3 trees and trimmed others.
Crews worked over Thanksgiving weekend on snow related issues.

Latest reports indicate that road salt will be 20% higher this year than last due to demand. Right now we have an adequate supply but if have another winter like last year we may bust the budget. Depends on the weather.

Parks Department – Director Tom Richardson

Village Christmas Tree Lighting will be on Monday, December 8th at the East Syracuse Village Hall beginning at 6:00 pm. Festivities include a tree lighting ,Carolers from East Syracuse Elementary, arts and crafts, refreshments, and a surprise visitor.

Village House Lighting Contest- Judging for Village house lighting contest will held on Monday, December 15th. Free to enter. Prizes will be awarded for top 3 houses. Call 952 – 0038 to register.
Youth Programs
Family Night Bingo was held on November 21st at East Syracuse Elementary. 

The Children’s Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Shoot bowling Tournament was held on Wednesday, November 26th   53 children participated in the event
Polar Express Movie Night will be held Friday, December 12th at the Village Hall (2nd floor) beginning at 7:00 pm

Breakfast with Santa will be held on Saturday, December 20th at the American Legion from 9:00 – 11:00

Senior Programs

49 seniors attended the trip to Turning Stone on November 20th  
20 seniors filled the 3rd floor Community room on Friday, November 15th   for the Monthly card Party. . Next party will be Friday, January 16th 
For the monthly intergenerational program at Knights of Columbus,  2nd  & 3rd  grade students and seniors celebrated Thanksgiving with homemade pumpkin cake , Students  performed the ABC’s of Thanksgiving.
34 Bennett Manor residents attended Parks & Rec Luncheon on Tuesday, November 26th. A Thanksgiving meal was served. Next luncheon will be January 20th 

Seniors will be attending Lights on Lake on Tuesday, December 2nd 
Seniors will be attending the Texas Tenors Christmas Party on December 10th and the Musical Hairspray on December 29th  

The Seniors Annual Christmas Party will be on Thursday, December 18th.from 10:00 – 2:00 at the American legion. Seniors may still register. Entertainment will be provided by children from East Syracuse Elementary.

Ellis Field Park 

Benches, tennis nets, garbage cans put away for winter

The Christmas decorations at Ellis Field Park will be up this week for the Season. 

Deadline for Food Sense is Friday, December 5th. Call Tom Richardson at 952 – 0038 to get your order in.

Fill the pod will take place Saturday, December 6th from 9:00 – 1:00 pm in the St. Matthews Parking Lot. Non- perishable food donations will be collected for the St. Matthew food pantry. Returnable bottles and cans will also be accepted.

A Defensive Driving class is being offered on Saturday, December 6th at the Village Hall
From 9:00 – 3:00. Sponsored by SEFCU Credit Union.

Director Tom Richardson reports that ESM School Board member will join the ESE students at the Tree Lighting before their meeting.
Mayor Robert Tackman reminded that last year we couldn’t have the tree lighting due to weather but this year looks to be better.  Also, the judging for the House Lighting contest will be December 15th.  Recruited Trustee Para and Justice Zavaglia for judges. Looking forward to Polar Express movie night at the Municipal Building. Hope everyone will turn out for these events and enjoy the festivities of the season.

East Syracuse Justice Court

Judge Zavaglia will be going to Judge’s School December 8 -13 at Castle-on-the-Hudson, near Albany. Great education for all new judges. Judge Jokl will fill in for court on December 9.

New credit card machine has been delivered to the court. Will be setting it up this week. Charge of 2.99% will be added to defendant’s credit card. No moneys will be charged by village court. Adding this information to our fine letters.

Looking into new banks as Key Bank is adding service charges to some of our accounts. Mayor and Pat Derby also looking into other banks for Court.

Justice Joseph Zavaglia will be attending training next week.  Things are going well with Court.  The bank fees is concerning. Understand the desire to keep it local but certain accounts cannot absorb bank charges.
Police Department – Chief of Police Donald Morris 
The ESPD had the following statistics for the month of October:

13   Arrests

38  Traffic stops
15  Traffic tickets issued 
08   Parking tickets issued 
13   Motor vehicle crashes investigated

364 Incidents 
Reminder:  Parking is prohibited from 2am-6am from November 1st – April 1st.  
It has been an honor to serve the residents of the Village of East Syracuse for the past seven years.  I would like to thank everyone who has supported me.  

I will continue to support the Village and assist the Town of DeWitt with the transition up to and beyond January 2015.

Chief Donald Morris expressed pleasure and honor to serve in East Syracuse the past seven years.  Thanked the Board for their support of him and the Department.
The Mayor, the Board and all assembled thanked the Chief of Police and showed their appreciation with applauses.

Fire Department – 1st Assistant Chief David J. Brewster

Chief DJ Brewster reports that the Department responded to 65 alarms for the month of November. 
BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS

Trustee James E. Carr, Jr.  thanked the Chief.  Noted that Mr. Fritz attends tonight – are we set to discuss the purchase offer on the water property?

Mayor Tackman stated if the Board is ready to discuss, can take up the matter following Board comments.

Deputy Mayor Barbara Falcone Quonce wished everyone a safe and happy holiday.  Also thanked Chief Morris – for not just being our Chief but for being our friend.

Trustee Daniel J. Wagner wished everyone a wonderful Christmas. Thanked the Chief for undertaking this job.

MAYOR’S REMARKS – Robert T. Tackman
Recognized one of our firefighters, Eric Perez.  He will be named one of the Red Cross Real Heroes at a breakfast Wednesday. He saved a life at his job at Planet Fitness.  Thanks for being at the right place at the right time.

Great job done by the Fire Department, Inc. at this year’s Burn Run.  Had a good turnout.

Thanked those that attended the Village Open House.  Had a few people come out to learn more about the activities and Committees in the Village.  Will host another one in the Spring.

Attended Saturday’s event at Hercules Candy learning how candy canes are made. People from all over come to East Syracuse for Hercules Candy. They are part of the reason why the Village of East Syracuse is “The Sweetest Place to Be”. 

Thanked the Eagle News for covering the story of the Rescue Mission Sleep Out a couple Fridays ago.  About 40 people braved the cold and slept out seeing first-hand how harsh the nights are for the homeless.  Was an eye-opening experience.  Appreciate for fortunate we are.

Again recognized Chief Morris and all the Officers of the East Syracuse Police Department.  Hope to show our gratitude.  Appreciate the continuing good job done throughout this year and during the transition.  Working with the Town of DeWitt on some of the transition issues.

Happy Holidays.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Court Cancelled – 
December 23rd;

December 30th 

Village Offices (including DPW) Closed – Friday, December 26th and Friday, January 2nd 

Garbage and Recycling pickup for Christmas week and New Year’s will be on Saturdays, December 27th and January 3rd 
Defensive Driving workshop - Saturday, December 6th from 9AM to 3PM Municipal Building Court Room.  Cost is $25 and open to the public.

Annual Christmas Tree Lighting at the Municipal Building on Monday, December 8th at 6PM 

House Lighting Contest  - judging December 15th at 7PM.  Prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd 

Senior trips:

Tuesday, December 2nd  
Lights on the Lake



Wednesday, December 10th 
Texas Tenors Christmas Show





Thursday, December 18th 
Senior Christmas Party






Monday, December 29th 
Hairspray




Youth trips and activities:

Saturday, December 20th  
Breakfast with Santa






OTHER BUSINESS  
Arthur Fritz was available to answer any questions the Board may have regarding purchase offer for water department property on Smokey Hollow Road (near his house at 6335 Smokey Hollow Road).

DPW Superintendent Ron Russell reports that the system is so fractured now that there is no use for the property.  Will eliminate some maintenance items in the area.
Village Attorney Robert Germain advised that there are two conditions that the Board must address: must first declare the property surplus, and base value upon an independent evaluation.
Trustee Carr inquired if the issues in the contract have been resolved.  Village Attorney Germain reports they have been resolved.  Mr. Fritz will bear the cost for recording and transfer fees.

Motion – by Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Carr – That the water department property identified as tax map number 083.02-08.3 be declared surplus, and recognize the inspection and appraisal of property performed by Harlan LaVine real Estate Inc. that values this .64 acre of land with storage building at $8400.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Motion – by Trustee Para, seconded by Trustee Carr – That accept the Purchase Offer by Arthur J. Fritz for .64 acre property identified as Town of DeWitt tax parcel ID number 083.02-08.3 at Smokey Hollow Road for $9660, plus all recording and transfer cost to be paid by buyer, and authorize the Mayor to execute the contract and sale documents.
Polling the Board: Trustee Carr – aye, Deputy Mayor Quonce – aye, Trustee Para – aye, Trustee Wagner – aye, and Mayor Tackman – aye. Motion carried.

Mr. Fritz thanked the Board, noting that this has been a ten year process.

COMMUNITY COMMENTS

Nancy Churchill thanked Chief Morris.  When she needed him he was there, and in less than 2 minutes. Thank you very much.

Lucy Anne Forkhammer offered several comments and questions:
· Called National Grid for street light repair on West Ave.  When light flicker and go out they need to be repaired;

· Asked if the Fire Department push for independence is closed completely forever? Mayor Tackman noted that the Board will not address until after the police transfer is completed but continue to discuss with Fire Department Inc. and Town of DeWitt the options;

· Asked what will happen to Charlene’s position in January. Mayor Tackman reports that the Board discussed keeping Charlene on in another part-time position, possibly with Codes.  Trustee Carr asked that the record be searched to determine what was decided.  Does not believe there is a position to fill for Codes or anywhere else;

· There will be a Mass at St. Matthews for the Police.  

· Can’t believe that after 129 years of Police service in the Village that the Board is not doing more.  That is disgusting. Understand that this issue has split the Village and has political motivations but feels that something should be done.
Mayor Tackman wished everyone a happy holiday.  Hope to see everyone at the events.

Motion – Deputy Mayor Quonce, seconded by Trustee Wagner - To enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel matter.
The Board met in Executive Session with the Village Attorney until 8:40PM where they exited the session and immediately adjourned the meeting.
Respectfully submitted by,

Patricia J. Derby

Village Clerk

Minutes were provided unapproved to the Board of Trustees and Department Heads on Wednesday, December 03, 2014
Review of Correspondence

11/6/14
EFC; RE: SSO mitigation contract 3 Phelps Street Pump Station addendum;
11/7/14
Kavinoky Cook; RE: Wal-Mart revised assessment Order;

11/10/14
OBG: RE: Notice to Proceed LaFleur DPW Garage Onondaga Save the Rain project;

11/10/14
Goldberg Segalla; RE: Dismissal of EEOC claim;

11/10/14
Mayor to NYS Civil Service Commission; RE: amendment to application for §211 waiver;

11/11/14
KVS; RE: management changes;

11/12/14
Mayor; RE: Emergency Management press conference at 310 McCool Ave;

11/12/14
NYS Department of State; RE: grant payment process;

11/13/14
OBG: RE: request to delay DPW Garage project until spring;

11/14/14
Pinsky Law; RE: representation 

11/17/14
Onondaga County WEP: RE: extension request;

11/17/14
Village Attorney; RE: easements;

11/18/14
Village Clerk; RE: FOIL request for records regarding 302 North Center Street;

11/18/14
Web Inquiry; RE: Village Court;

11/18/14
PERMA: RE: Save the Date for annual conference May 21st 

11/19/14
Village Clerk; RE: FOIL request for records regarding Fire Department personnel;

11/19/14
Village Clerk to OBG: RE: change order Contract 2;

11/19/14
Citizens Campaign for the Environment; RE: canvass within the Village;

11/19/14
Village Clerk to Village Attorney; RE: documents related the attorney request for documents;

11/20/14
Thompson Reuter; RE: request for tax information;

11/20/14
Computel Consultants; RE: cable franchise audit;
11/22/14
Art Fritz; RE: purchase offer for Smokey Hollow property;

11/24/14
Saratoga Associates; RE: comments on final report;

11/24/14
Kishmish; RE: service report Fire Department computers;
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